
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 1, Issue 1 

Thursday February 6th, 2020  

TERM DATES 

February 
Wednesdays 
5th, 12th, 19th, 
26th, March 4th 

PREPS - No Wednesdays 
Full-Time from week  
beginning 10th March 

 

Tuesday, 25th Shrove Tuesday 

Friday, 7th 
Beginning of School Mass - 
Church 9:15am 

 
Wednesday, 26th 

Ash Wednesday Mass - 
Church 9.15am 

Friday, 14th 
Road Safety Talk - 
Gr. P/1 

 March 
Monday, 9th 

LABOUR DAY HOLIDAY 

Monday, 17th & 
Tuesday, 18th 

Prep Nurse Visit 
 

Thursday, 13th 
Assembly - 
2:45pm in the Church 

Monday, 17th 
Tuesday, 18th 
Wednesday, 19th 

Gr’s. 4/5/6 Camp 
to Sovereign Hill 

 

Monday, 23rd School Photos 

Friday, 21st 

Long Distance Running 
Clinics - 
students to wear sports 
uniform 
 

P-1 Road Safety Incursion - 
9:30am 

 

Friday, 27th 

Last Day of Term 1 - 
2:30pm finish 
(Buses will run to this 
earlier finish time) 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

We acknowledge and respect the past and  
present Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people and custodians of this land the 
Dja Dja Wurrung people. Thank you for  
protecting and preserving our land Australia  
in the past, for sharing it now and educating  
us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, 
present and future and acknowledge their 
spiritual connection to Country. 
 
Monday morning prayer is in the Dhelkunya Dja 
Building this Term. 



 

  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May we use well the talents we have been given.  Help us bring them to our studies so that we work to 
the best of our ability.  May all in this school feel valued, for who they are.  May all we do and learn be 
in the service of love, both now and in the future. 
 

We ask this in the name of Jesus our Lord.  
 
 

Dear families and friends,  
 

Welcome back to St. Mary’s! I hope that you have enjoyed a revitalising summer break with your 
families and have started the school year on a positive note. As a staff we are feeling fresh and  
highly motivated about providing a rich educational environment for your children. 
 

Indeed, the vocation of a teacher requires much energy, liveliness, passion and dedication. His or 
her enthusiasm ignites that spark of excitement that opens receiving minds to wider fields of 
knowledge. Teachers need to be prepared to work hard, together as a team with the interests of 
their students at the fore-front. This is how it should be. 
 

Much time, thought, research and careful planning in collaboration with each other needs to  
happen behind the scenes to deliver a richly diverse and student centred curriculum. 
 

On Tuesday January 28th our staff met to set our goals for the year according to the 5 areas of 
school improvement. We used Jesus as our role model and further explored our beliefs and vision 
following the inspiration, “I dream a school…where to next?” in order to clarify what it is that we 
are offering our children here at St. Mary’s, what we hold fundamental to their growth and to  
re-awaken our shared vision to deepen and develop shared and consistent understandings in how 
we work and relate with your children. 
 

In 2020 the staff of St. Mary’s will continue to develop their capacity to meet the varied needs of 
their students. We want St. Mary’s to be school where teaching methods vary from the use of  
contemporary technologies like robotics to out-of-class experiences.  Those experiences are  
important because they do not confine students to the four walls of a classroom.  There would also 
be integrated learning of subjects both in the Arts and Sciences so that the education received 
would not be about confining but expanding. Given choices, students get a sense of freedom, can 
express opinions and will be more sociable. All these make them better persons in society,  
possessing a wide range of skills.  

 

Our School Vision 
 

We are an empowered and sustainable learning community, centred in faith and   
united in our respect and  responsibility for all of creation; we strive for excellence; actively living, 
learning, caring and growing together.  



 

  

 
 
At St. Mary’s we promote a culture of working together and across all ages. This is what is so special 
about our school. We also welcome the input of mums, dads, siblings, grandparents, friends, local 
community and extended family who all provide opportunity for our children to truly experience  
working as a multi-age community for a common purpose.  
 

The active involvement of senior community members also enriches children’s lives. This provides  
another means for the wisdom of the ‘elders’ to be passed on to future generations. 
 

We have been working on improving our learning environment so that it is an appealing and nurturing 
place to be. We have further developed outdoor learning areas to include an interactive garden and 
play area as well as an outdoor classroom. We are also working on making our indoor learning spaces 
more flexible and inviting. Our renovated learning spaces will provide the flexibility needed to modify 
the classroom to support needs and purpose. 
 

We hope that each day our children discover something new & deeper about themselves. We also 
hope that they can see themselves as life-long learners and feel that school is a place where their  
curiosity is aroused. We encourage our young people to be active in their learning and to question and 
look for different ways to find solutions. We support them to work hard, to work through challenges 
and persist to improve themselves. Overall we hope that St. Mary’s is a happy & nurturing place and 
that our students enjoy coming to school. 
 

Nelson Mandela once said, “Education is the great engine of development. It is through education 
that the daughter of a peasant can become a doctor, that the son of a mineworker can become the 
head of the mine, that the child of farm workers can become the president of a great nation”.   
Education can bring a change in someone’s future as Mr. Mandela observed. The struggle to keep  
fulfilling that observation must be made by us. Students need to be inspired, amazed and be aware of 
endless opportunities.  
 
We feel privileged to be working with you and all of our students and we are eager to further develop 
the potential of your precious children. 
 

There is a positive vibe humming through the school and our children have  
settled well into the routines of their 2020 classrooms. As we come to the end 
of our first full week back, we have a lot to look forward to in 2020. This year 
promises much for everyone in our community. For those beginning their  
journey with us, we wish you fulfilment and success. To those of you who are 
returning to St. Mary’s for another year, may your time continue to find each 
day an enriching experience. 
 
“Whoever welcomes this child in my name, welcomes me; and whoever welcomes me, also  
welcomes the one who sent me.” Lk 9:48  
 
It is our pleasure to introduce our new students (along with their families) : 
 
Prep: 
Scarlett BOYD                        Serena  
Livinia DIMOPOULOS                Robyn & Christos  
Hannah ENGEL                           Rebecca & David 
Annabelle LEWIS                        Fiona & Nick 
Emily LUCAS                                Angela & Paul 
Indiana MORELLI                        Donna & Ian 
Kairvi RAVALA                              Harpuneet, Taj 
Frances RENICK MC CARTHY     Maureen & Tim 
Liana SALVATORE                        Kathy & Rob 
 



 

  

Scarlett THOMPSON               Tara & Charlie 
Kaira TOBIN                          Esther & David   
Soleil HOLT     Darren & Stacey                    
Alastair LANE                         Chris & Fiona  
George NEO                              Connie & Beng 
Noah WARDLEY                      Tabitha & Matthew 
Mitchell VIDLER                      Emma & Leigh 
 

YEAR 1 
Gabriel GILFORD-DROUIN        Sally  
Chase Kakos Brittani      
    

YEAR 2 
Senna FEATHERSTONE Bronwyn & Daniel 
 

YEAR 4 
Daisy GILFORD-DROUIN           Sally  
Anuwa FEATHERSTONE Bronwyn & Daniel 
 

YEAR 6 
Naomi CRUM                              Esther  
Hannah OPPERMAN Kara & Chris  
                               
We are delighted to have so many new people join us this year. It is our hope that they feel the  
welcome and warmth of our community and enjoy their time at St. Mary’s. 

 
Beginning of the school year Mass – You are all Welcome! 
We encourage you all to take part in our first whole school Mass for 
this year where we will set the intention and pray for many blessings 
for 2020. Mass will begin at 9.15am tomorrow, Friday, 7th in St Mary’s 
Church.  
 

 
Drop Off & Pick Up 
In the interests of the safety of all we need to adjust our drop off and pick up points. With our  
increased numbers and the pending renovation there is less parking space along Templeton Street. 
We ask that if you are picking up or dropping off your child/ren that you park in Lyttleton Steet and 
bring your children through the back gate. A teacher will be on duty from 8.30 am and again at 3.15 
pm. The back gate will be opened for morning drop off and afternoon pick up. If you decide to park 
in Templeton St. we ask that you walk through the yard towards the back gate to pick up your child/
ren.  There are also parking options in Campbell St. which runs parallel to Templeton St. You can then 
walk down Randall Road (the dirt track opposite the front door) that leads to the front of our school. 
We will see how this goes and if needed we will adjust these arrangements as necessary. When  
construction starts the area outside the classrooms will be closed off so we will reassess these  
procedures then. We will begin this routine on this Monday 10th February.  

 
 

We ask that you take great care when parking and backing out of parking spaces as well as when 
you are looking for a parking space. Some have been reversing back to parking spaces when  
children are crossing the road. This is dangerous. 
Many thanks for your co-operation and understanding. 



 

  

Late Arrivals 
For security purposes our external doors are locked from the outside when children are in their  
classrooms. If you arrive after the bell we ask that you bring your child into the front office to sign 
them in. We will then take them to their classroom. 
 

Staff structures and teachers for 2020  
No doubt you have caught up with your children’s teachers and most of you have met Danielle and 
Paul who are settling in very well. 
 

Prep - One (25 students): Ms. Danielle Crane Mon-Thurs & Mrs. Watts Friday morning then specialist 
classes with Mrs. Byrne Fri Afternoon.             
Mrs. Watts will work across the Prep-Year 3 classes over 4 days each week. She will also plan with and 
mentor our junior school staff.  
 

Year Two-Three (22 students): Mrs. Karen White full time 
 

Year Four-Five (22 students): Mrs. Alison Condliffe Wednesdays 
off until March 10th then full time. Mr. Bernard Kerrins will take the 
class on Wednesdays until March 10th.  
 

Year Six (18 students): Mr. Paul Johns Mon-Thurs and  
Mr. O’Sullivan on Fridays. 
 

LSO : Mr. Rob Wolff  Prep -Year 3 
 

LSO : Mrs. Barb Burchett  Year 4-6 
 

These are exciting times for St. Mary’s. Change brings new  
opportunity and we know you will join us in warmly welcoming 
our new teachers into our vibrant school community. 
Together at St. Marys we will continue to support our students 
throughout their transition period developing specific skills that:  
 

·   develop new friendships and improve self-esteem and 
      confidence. 
·  assist them in their new school life, so that there are few 
 concerns for parents  
·  promote an increasing interest in school and school work  
·  allow them to get used to new routines and school 
       organisation  
·  allow them to experience curriculum continuity.  
 
Teaching Positions of Leadership 2020  
Bronwyn Phillips:   Principal & Learning Diversity Leader (Term 1) 
Mrs. Watts:   Second in Charge & Literacy Leader 
Karen White:  Religious Education, Numeracy & ICT Leader 
Alison Condliffe:  Inquiry Leader 
Nicole Byrne:  Leader of the Arts & Languages 
Mark O’Sullivan:  Physical Education & Wellbeing Leader 
 
 
 
 



 

  

Uniform & Footwear 
Our students are now required to wear the full updated school 
uniform. Our school uniform is detailed on our website and in our 
school handbook. All uniform items are available to be purchased 
at Hip Pocket in Johnson St. Most items are in stock except for the 
school bags which are on order. Black footwear is part of our 
school uniform. If your child would like to wear runners every day 
they need to be all black. Given the phase in stage of the new  
uniform has now finished, if your child wishes to wear coloured 
runners for PE lessons they may bring them in their school bag and 
change into them for their lesson then change back into their 
black footwear for the rest of the day. All socks and headwear 
should be navy blue. Thank you for your co-operation in support-
ing our schools uniform policy. 
 
Year 4-6 Sovereign Hill Camp Payment 
Our year 4-6 students will attend our history camp at Sovereign 
Hill this February from Monday 17th until Wednesday 19th. Details 
have been sent out. Mrs. Condliffe, Mr. Johns, Mrs. Burchett and 
myself will be attending. We need to pay for this activity before 
the children take part therefore we require camp fees to be paid in 
full prior to your child attending the camp. As advised last year, 
the cost for the camp will be $350.00 per student. If you are  
experiencing financial difficulty, please phone me. We are all very 
much looking forward to our camp. Thank you to Karen White for 
organising this experience for our children. 
 
Numeracy & Literacy Testing Interviews Your child’s teachers  
enjoyed learning more about your children and they gained  
valuable information about their learning needs throughout the 
numeracy and literacy testing sessions. These times also created an opportunity for your child and 
their teacher to develop and build on relationship which is pivotal to learning.  
 
Raw Food Snack 
Your children may snack on raw fruits and vegetables at 10.00am 
each day if they feel hungry.  
This encourages healthy eating and it keeps their brains powered!  
Playlunch and lunch is eaten inside before outdoor play. You can 
send in sandwiches, crackers etc for playlunch and lunch. We are a 
nude food school therefore ask that as much as possible that food 
is stored in lunchboxes or reusable containers to reduce our  
ecological footprint. 

 
Prep Health Nurse Visits  
Nurse Trina will be doing health checks for our Prep children on Feb 17th and 18th. Forms have been sent 
home to Prep parents. We ask that you send them back before these dates.  
 
Mercy Building Upgrade 
At this stage our project is still expected to begin in mid to late February. We will keep you informed 
about this project. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 



 

  

Missing Clothing 
Please check our lost property basket (now in the front 
foyer) if you are missing uniform. If you have uniform 
items at home that do not belong to you can you return 
them. Please ensure your child’s uniform items are  
clearly labelled. Thank you. 

 
Potato Harvest 
There was great excitement 
yesterday as our children  
discovered their potatoes in 
the soil!  
The prep-one children were so 
proud of their harvest and can 
tell you how many potatoes 
they found. They are now  
working out what we will do 
with them! 
 

 

Bush Fire Safety 
I ask you to make sure that you understand our school’s 
procedures on Code Red days. In the event of a day being 
declared a code red day St. Mary’s School will be closed. 
We are aware that some children may live or be in  
different zones and we ask that you execute your own 
bushfire preparedness plan as necessary and if you deem 
it unsafe to send your child to school on non-code red 
days that you let us know that your child will be absent. 
Please see our Bushfire Management Policy for further 
information. 
 
Bushfires. 
It was with a heavy heart that we watched the bushfire 
crisis unfold across our country over summer. We stand 
with all affected people and communities and offer our sympathies and support in this difficult period. 
After a sombre start to the new year, we are now looking to the future. It was wonderful to see the 
outpouring of compassion and financial aid from all Australians. 
If you wish to support people affected by these fires through the St Vincent de Paul Society Victoria, 
below you will also find information about the St Vincent de Paul Society's role in responding to our 
communities and a link to some Frequently Asked Questions about how we are supporting Victorians 
affected by the bushfires. 
 

The St Vincent de Paul Society (Vinnies) has set up a 'Bushfire Appeal' and people can make tax  
deductible donations via their website www.vinnies.org.au.  
Vinnies is on the ground helping people as they deal with the immediate aftermaths of fires, and will 
continue to be there as communities recover and build.  
Donations go toward providing food, clothing, essential items and grocery vouchers for those who 
have lost everything.  
 

In response to the widespread devastation, the Australian Catholic Bishops Conference is  
coordinating a national response. 
 

mailto:www.vinnies.org.au


 

  

The response includes facilitating a national network to connect those affected by the bushfires with 
people who can help with tasks such as preparing meals, clearing properties, rebuilding communities, 
as well as providing pastoral and counselling support.  
 

Key national agencies such as Catholic Health Australia, Catholic Social Services Australia, the National 
Catholic Education Commission and Vinnies are all collaborating to ensure as effective a response as 
possible from the wider Catholic community.  
 

Working together, we can make a real difference in helping these communities recover.  
 
Interactive Play Area: More sturdy sticks needed!  
Thank you for your donations towards this area. Your children are 
immersing themselves in the construction of huts and they are very 
much enjoying the additional sticks and rocks. We could use further 
1.5 to 3 metre length sticks if you have any. Thank you very much. 
 
School Fees in 2020 
We keep fees to a minimum and have only increased them by $35.00 in 2020 as outlined below. From 
now on your statement of fees will be emailed to you. Should you require a hard copy please ask Karen 
at the office. 
 

Family fee:     $1,250.00   per family (an increase 
   of $25.00) 
Curriculum Levy:    $300.00            per child  
Capital levy:           $175.00            per family 

   (an increase of $10.00) 
Excursion Levy:     $100.00            per child 
 

School Holiday Watering Roster  
We have started the year with our garden thriving thanks to all who were able to come in and water 
over the holiday period. Special thanks to Barb Burchett, Therese & Phil Watts and to the following 
families: 

The Freemans  
The Kelly-Vances 
The Graingers 
The Cheesmans 
The Lewis’s 
The Robinson-Singh’s 
The McQualter’s 
The Lenan/Healy’s 

 
Parents & Friends 
Our P&F committee meet regularly with the purpose of supporting our school as well as for  
connecting socially with each other. We encourage you to attend meetings or take part when you  
can. Our next meeting is next Wednesday February 12th at 9.15 am in the staffroom. This is our AGM. We 
would be delighted to see you there if. Kari Aldridge has done a fantastic job as our president over the 
past few years. She has other commitments this year so we are looking for interested people to fill 
this role which can be shared. 
 



 

  

President  
The President’s position carries a task of trust and responsibility.  
The main role of the President is to:  

 Be the main representative/spokesperson for the PFA. 

 Chair the meetings.  

 Liaise with the Committee members and set the agenda for meetings.  

 Be the main contact for agenda items.  

 Open the meetings punctually and ensure the agenda is followed.  

 Ensure those present at the meeting have the opportunity to discuss each item on the agenda  

 prior to a decision being made. 

 Make sure, particularly on contentious matters, as many points of view as possible are ex-
pressed. Make sure everyone is given an opportunity to speak and encourage members to speak 
by addressing questions to them. 

 Work towards a collaborative approach with other members of school community. 

 Be mindful of timelines, keep discussions on track and keep meetings moving. 
 
Treasurer  

The Treasurer carries a task of trust and responsibility.  

 Duties and responsibilities include:  

 Taking charge of monies of the PFA. 

 Keeping accurate financial records of all receipts and expenditure. 

 Banking all money regularly Reporting regularly on the PFA’s financial position at meetings. 

 Preparing a financial report for the Annual General Meeting if necessary. 
 
Committee Members 
 

Committee members have a responsibility to:  

 Attend PFA meetings as regularly as possible and send apologies if unable to attend. 

 Help organise PFA activities and projects. 

 Work towards the best possible outcomes being achieved. 

 Be mindful that discussions should be on topics which are relevant to the whole school  

 community. 

 Facilitate and nurture positive home/school relationships within the parent community. 

 
PSAC 
Our next Parish School Advisory Council (School Board) Meeting is on Wednesday March 25th at 
7.00pm in the staffroom. Further details will be provided in next week’s newsletter. 
 
Cyber Safety 
For your information we have included a cyber-safety information sheet later in this newsletter along 
with some relevant webinar options which may be of benefit to you. 
 
Simon Harvest School Psychologist 
Simon is now taking referrals for this term and we encourage any of you who you feel your child could 
benefit from Simon’s expertise and experience to pick up a form from our office. You can receive 8 
funded visits for your child. Simon has limited spaces so be sure to let us know if you would like to use 
this valuable service. 



 

  

Coronavirus  
The recommendation is that parents/guardians/carers should 
ensure that any student returning from mainland China (not 
including Hong Kong, Macau and Taiwan) who was in  
mainland China on or after 1 February 2020 is isolated at home 
and should not attend school until 14 days after they were last 
in mainland China. 
 

This recommendation does not apply retrospectively.  
It applies only to students who were in mainland China on or 
after 1 February 2020. 
 

The existing advice remains that parents/guardians/carers of students should ensure that any student 
is isolated at home and should not attend school for 14 days: 

•  following exposure to any confirmed novel coronavirus case; or 

 after leaving Hubei Province. 
 

This same advice applies to any impacted staff. 

The Victorian Government’s latest factsheet about the  coronavirus is 
included with this newsletter. 
 

This new advice is based on the latest expert recommendations of the 
Commonwealth’s Chief Medical Officer and Victoria’s Chief Health 
Officer. 
  
 
 
 
 

Thank you for your well wishes following my recent announcement and for your continued support to 
ensure the health and wellbeing of our school community. 
 
 
 

Kind regards,             
  
 
Bronwyn Phillips  
Principal 

https://www.dhhs.vic.gov.au/sites/default/files/documents/202002/Novel%20coronavirus%20-%20factsheet%20for%20the%20Victorian%20public_01022020.docx


 

  

First Day of School 2020 . . . 



 

  



 

  

 



 

  

St. Mary’s Parents and Friends Association 
 
 I ………………………………………………….………………………..……… hereby nominate  
 
………………………………………………...………………………….………. for the position of  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

please circle appropriate  
nomination position: 

  
President: 

  
  
  
Vice President: 

  

Secretary: 

  
Assistant Secretary: 

Treasurer: 

 
Assistant Treasurer: 

  
  
Signed ……………………………………………………………………………………..…….. 
  
  
Seconded by ……………………………………………………………..……………………. 
  
  
I ……………………………………………………………….……………………………… accept the 

  
above nomination for the position of …………………………..……………………………… 
 
 
Date:  …………………………………………... 



 

  

 



 

  

 

 2020. 

Just a 
reminder 
to select  

your 
‘child’s  
class’ 

and 
‘parents’ 

boxes 



 

  

IGNITE 
MINDS 

 

 

 

Before and  
After School Care 

at St. Mary’s  
Primary School 

 
 
 

7:00am - 9:00am 
3:00pm - 6:00pm 

 

 
 

Phone:   
1300 856463  

for  
further enquiries. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL NURSE ASSESSMENTS 
 

MONDAY, 17TH FEBRUARY & 
TUESDAY, 18TH FEBRUARY 

 
All Prep students are eligible for a Health Assessment 

and envelopes have been sent out to the families. 
Could these please be returned to the school by 

Thursday, 13th February. 
 

If there are parents/carers who have any concerns 
regarding older children within the school, they too 

can be seen by the School Nurse. 
Possible examples may be: 

  vision/colour vision       hearing       speech 
  soiling/wetting       behaviour       nutrition/weight 

  fine motor skills       gross motor skills       dental health 

 

 

 
CareMonkey is a platform for automating consent forms, medical forms, field trips, 

staff forms, incident reporting and group messaging and is used by staff to access secure 
emergency information offsite when they are attending camps, excursions, etc. 

Parents can instantly update their child’s medical and contact information. 
 

Parents are reminded to keep their child’s CareMonkey information 
up to date; so if any of your child’s medical or emergency information may 

have changed could you please log into CareMonkey and update.  Many thanks. 



 

  

C.S.E.F. . . . If you hold a current Health Care Card then you might be entitled  
to receive a CSEF rebate on your child’s camp and excursion fees. 
Please see Karen in the office. 



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  

Do you have a current Health Care Card? 

If so, you can access Saver Plus, where your savings are matched 

dollar for dollar up to $500 for your child’s education. 

Flyers available from the school office. 



 

  

Community News . . . 



 

  



 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We are an inclusive community-based club. We provide a safe and fun space for people to  
engage, develop and grow as swimmers and become healthy and resilient individuals. 

 
Swimmers of all ages welcome. Come along and join us for fun, fitness or to improve your  

technique. Competing is not compulsory. 
 

*SPECIAL OFFER* 

We are promoting the upcoming 2019/20 season with a special offer. All new members will have 
club/coaching fees waived and receive a club swimming cap upon registration.  

That’s a saving of over $70 per person. 

 
Attendance every night is not compulsory 

Most swimmers attend 2 or 3 nights 

First 2 sessions FREE 

Suitable for adults and children 

Great way to train for a triathlon, general wellbeing or to improve your fitness 

 
Castlemaine Swimming Club Fee: 
Member FREE 

 
Swimming Victoria Fee: 
Insurance & Membership Package $110-130 (approx.) 

 
Summer Training 
Castlemaine Outdoor Pool 
Monday – Wednesday  6 – 7pm 
Thursday                    6 – 8pm 
No training public holidays 

 
Winter Training 
Castlemaine Fitness Centre 
Wednesday          6 – 7pm 
No training public holidays 

 
 

Further Information 

www.castlemaineswimmingclub.org, or just turn up to a training session 

 

http://www.castlemaineswimmingclub.org


 

  



 

  


